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1:30 p.m.
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PRESENT:

Councilmember Wayne K. Nishiki, Chair
Councilmember G. Riki Hokama, Vice Chair
Councilmember Robert Carroll, Member
Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson, Member
Councilmember Michael J. Molina, Member
(ar 1: 35)
Councilmember Joseph Pontanilla, Member

EXCUSED:

Councilmember Dain P. Kane, Member
Councilmember Danny A. Mateo, Member
Councilmember Charmaine Tavares, Member

STAFF:

David Raatz, Legislative Attorney
Yvette Bantilan, Committee Secretary

ADMIN. :

Joe Alueta, Staff Planner,
Department of Planning
Brian Moto, Corporation Counsel
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Item 49: Douglas & Juanita Chong (applicant)
Item 50: Karlynn Kawahara,
Michael Munekiyo & Hiraga, Inc.
(applicant's consultant)
Additional attendees (5)
---------------------------------------------------------CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR BEAUTICIAN'S UNIT
27
IN HOME (LAHAINA) (C.C. No. 02-247)

OTHERS:
12
13
14
15
16

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

(Gavel).

Committee on Planning and Land

18

Use come to order.

19

conditional permits.

20

all right.

21

the -- Planning and Land Use No. 27.

22

the Chair would entertain any public testimony on

23

Item 27.

24
25

MR. ALUETA:

We've got one, two, three, four
David Raatz?

Anyway, that's

Chair will go ahead because -- I think

Seeing none.

First of all,

Planning Staff.

I was told that -- before the meeting

started, Mr. Chairman, that the item had been
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withdrawn for Item No. 27.

1

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

MR. RAATZ:

Staff?

That's correct, Mr. Chair.

The applicants

4

called the Committee Staff and advised that they'd

5

like to have the application withdrawn.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

So if there are no objections, the

Chair would recommend filing of Item 27.

7

8

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Move to file.
Second.

Moved by Riki, second by Mr. Pontanilla to

11

file Item 27 upon request by the applicant.

12

discussion?

13

"aye."

Seeing none.

14

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

VOTE:

Any

All those in favor, say

All those opposed?

AYES:
NOES:

Councilmember Carroll, Hokama,
Johnson, Pontanilla, and Chair
Nishiki.
None.

18

ABSTAIN:

None.

19

ABSENT:
EXC. :

None.
Councilmember Kane, Mateo, Molina
and Tavares.

17

20
ACTION:

FILING of communication.

21
22
23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Motion carried, 27.

Let the record show also that Councilmembers

24

Carroll, Hokama, Johnson, Pontanilla, and Nishiki

25

present.

Excused are Members Mateo, Molina, Kane,
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and Tavares.

1

3

CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR HALFWAY TO KANA, INC.
(KEANAE) (C.C. No. 03-164)
----------------------------------------------------------

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

5
6

49

Item No. 49 r conditional permitr Halfway

to Hana r Inc.
MR. ALUETA:

Planning Staff.

Good afternoon r Mr. Chair r Council Members.

7

The applicant is -- this was transmitted up to

8

Council back in June of 2003.

9

Douglas and Juanita Chong r and commonly known as

The applicant is

10

Halfway to Hana r and also known as Waianu Fruit

11

Stand.

12

of 103.

13

Ms. Chong has her property is approximately 5.6

14

acres r and it is a portion of a 107 acre parcel.

15

Both the State Land User Hana Community Planr and

16

County zoning is Agricultural.

17

It's located at tax map key 1-1-007r portion
It encompasses

the lot itself where

Since 1983 the applicant has operated a fruit

18

stand or roadside snack stand under a State special

19

use permit.

20

Agricultural Ordinance r a conditional permit was

21

required for the snack stand to be operated within

22

the County Agricultural District.

23

is approximately 16 by 27 r or 432 square feet.

24

this r approximately 296 square feet is for storage.

25

The applicant currently has a State special use

When the adoption of the County

The snack stand
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5

permit that is valid until March 31st! 2012.
The Planning Commission at its regular

3

meeting on March 25th! 2002 voted to recommend the

4

approval of the conditional permit to the Maui

5

County Council subject to the following conditions:

6

Full compliance with all applicable government

7

requirements shall be rendered.

8

that the conditional permit shall be valid for a

9

period of five years from the effective date of this

10

ordinance! provided that an extension of this permit

11

beyond this period may be granted pursuant to

12

Section 19.40.090 of the Maui County Code! that the

13

conditional permit shall be non-transferable without

14

prior written approval of the Maui County Council.

15

Number 4 is your standard million-dollar policy.

16

And Number 5 is the full compliance with the

17

conditions of the -- a State Land Use Commission

18

special use permit SUP2 96007 [sic] shall be

19

rendered.

20

Two!

That's all that Staff has at this time.

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

Let's see.

Questions for Staff?
Question.

Mr. Hokama.
Mr. Alueta! have there been any

citations or violations regarding the permittee

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS!
(808) 524-2090

INC.

PLU 7/13/04

1

6

through the course of the current permit period --

2

MR. ALUETA:

No, there hasn't --

3

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

MR. ALUETA:

that you're aware of?

There has not been any violations or

5

complaints.

6

concern was the screening of the lighted soda

7

machines, and that was pretty much ...

8
9

10
11

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

The only thing that we did raise a

Okay.

The State Land Use conditions,

Joe, are they part of the attachments, Mr. Alueta,
960007?
MR. ALUETA:

Should have been your Attachment No.6, which

12

is State Land Use special use permit approval

13

letter.

14

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's basically your -- the

15

Department's conditions equal to the State SUP

16

language, Joe, that you're -- or is there a good

17

difference?

18

MR. ALUETA:

We

for ease what we've done is we've made

19

reference to the State special use permit, which is

20

Condition No.5, for the conditional permit, full

21

compliant with the conditions of the State's special

22

use permit, SUP 96007 [sic].

23

the State land special use permit in some areas will

24

spell out the operation of the permit.

25

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So we would

because

And those comments that Waste
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1

Management gave Public Works regarding driveway

2

apron and Fire Department's request for an

3

inspection, that has all been done and completed,

4

Mr. Alueta?

5

MR. ALUETA:

It's been a while since I've done a site

6

visit.

7

whether or not they've complied with that condition.

8

They are nodding that they have in the background,

9

but for the record you may want to ask them

10
11
12

13

I would have to defer to the applicant as to

specifically, but ...
VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Chairman, if you don't mind, can you

allow -- would you permit the Chongs
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Mr. and Mrs. Chong, if you want to step to

14

the podium to answer Councilperson Hokama's question

15

in regards to Public Works and Fire, I think.
Riki, go ahead.

16

17

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Hi.

Can you give us a status, please,

18

regarding the driveway apron and the Fire

19

Department's request for inspection, please.

20

MR. CHONG:

Yes, the driveway has been paved for about 20

21

years.

22

photos here if you want to look at them to see --

23

see how the stand looks and the entrance and the

24

exits.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

It's all been improved.

We've got some

Can we pass this around?
Sure.

Thank you so much.

You can give it
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to David.

Continue, Riki.

2

3

He'll take care of it.

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Chong, that fire inspection -- and

4

I just going through that -- what the agencies have

5

commented in your application.

6

was there any comments that they provided you folks

7

as far as things that needed to be done or if

8

everything was meeting standards?

9

MRS. CHONG:

Was that done and

Everything was -- we did have an inspection

10

and he suggested to have fire extinguishers, which

11

we do have, and they come out and they check it and

12

re

13

that's done on a regular basis.

14
15

16

whatever they do with it to update it.

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

So

Thank you very

much, Mr. And Mrs. Chong.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any more questions for the applicant?

17

Jo Anne Johnson.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, I think when I was reviewing

19

the comments or the Planning Commission hearing that

20

you had, one of the things that you've indicated is

21

that it's really very expensive for you to go

22

through the process every five years, and that you

23

had actually requested a ten-year period.

24

MRS. CHONG:

Yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Just out of curiosity, what --
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1

what is this costing?

2

have to go through this, do you have any ballpark

3

figure?

4

MRS. CHONG:

You know, like every time you

Well, in the very beginning it was pretty

5

simple, because we used to just apply and we used to

6

come and speak at public hearing, but now the

7

Planning Department expects us to put together

8

almost book form on matters that we're not

9

comfortable with doing so we have to hire a lawyer.

10

So that costs us around $2,000 to get the lawyer and

11

he put everything together that's needed for the

12

meetings.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

And you haven't had any -- as was

asked earlier, you haven't had any complaints or --

15

MRS. CHONG:

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

or --

18

MRS. CHONG:

No.
-- any problems or any neighbors

No, we haven't had any complaints.

I would

19

like to make a comment, if I can at this time, about

20

the screening that was re -- brought up by

21

Mr. Alueta, and it was brought up in the 2002 public

22

hearing that we had.

23

screen covering the soda machines because of the

24

commercial effect, and that's the reason why I took

25

those pictures so you can see the approach and how

They had asked that we put a
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1

the machines aren't that visible.

And another point

2

that we brought up, which the Commission did grant,

3

that there would be no screening, is the area is

4

more -- rather than to make a dollar on the

5

machines, it's a safety area.
The road is so isolated that a lot of people

6
7

know that there is a stand at the road, there's

8

machines that are lighted, we have motion lights,

9

the area's paved.

We have a lot of Hana residents

10

that stop by at 1:00 o'clock in the morning.

11

rest there for a while before continuing to go home.

12

They fix flat tires there.

13

pull off on the side of the street, this is a safety

14

area that we feel that having the machines there is

15

a plus because of the lights and the area that looks

16

like it's safe to stop.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

They

You know, rather than

Right, and I see your luas too,

18

you know, your Port-a-Potties, and so that really

19

is, you know, something that I think --

20

MRS. CHONG:

Yeah, and the stand is in -- it's not right

21

on the main highway, so it's not like you're

22

approaching, see this big soda machine.

23

of away and on the side.

24

commercial looking.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It's kind

So it's not that

Okay, thank you very much.
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1

CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

Any other questions for the Chongs?
Can I ask the Chongs a question,

please?

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Continue, Riki.

5

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

I understand exactly what you shared

6

when you mentioned about costing to process.

Has

7

your attorney or the Department suggested maybe

8

getting the right zoning for your business so that

9

you don't have to return for additional conditional

10

permit extensions and just get the right zoning so

11

that you can continue to operate as you currently

12

are?

13
14
15

MRS. CHONG:

Isn't that a real, real long process?

I

mean, isn't this easier actually, I mean, that's
VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Well, one, you're in existing use.

16

You know, it's not like something that's going to be

17

done.

18

many years.

19

impacts, it would have showed up through the years

20

of your operation.

21

opinion, yeah, just take it from one member.

22

that while it may be slightly longer, once you, you

23

know, complete that process, you don't have to

24

return.

25

done, you are in a permitted land use category that

You exist.

You've been doing it for many,

If there'S going to be negative

I mean, I'm just giving you my
And

That's the only advantage is that once it's
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1

you don't have to come back for extensions or

2

renewals of that sort.

3
4

5
6

MRS. CHONG:

Well, that's -- I mean, no one brought that

up.
VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I just ask -- yeah,

I just ask that

you might want to think about it

7

MRS. CHONG:

Yeah, that sounds good.

8

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

designation.

10

MRS. CHONG:

11

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

-- and eventually change your zoning

Okay, but I'm getting older too, so ...
We all are.

We all are.

Thank you.

Any other questions for the Chongs?

13

Seeing none.

Just some clarification.

14

you up here.

Staff is wanting to know whether you

15

want this permit to go to Halfway to Hana, Inc. or

16

to you as Juanita and Douglas Chong or does it

17

matter?

18

MRS. CHONG:

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

MRS. CHONG:

21

MR. CHONG:

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Hal fway to Hana.
Halfway to Hana?

Uh-huh.
Yes.
Okay.

Fine.

Thank you very much.

23

other questions?

24

recommend adoption of the five-year

25

We've got

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Seeing none.

Any

The Chair would

Extension.
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1

CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

extension -So moved.
to the conditional permit.

Moved by Mr. Hokama, seconded by

Mr. Carroll.

Any discussion?

7

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

10

Second.

Chair.

Mr. Carroll.

Chair, I would like to amend the

motion to be for ten years.

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Second.

Moved and second.

Any discussion?

Chair, I'm very familiar with

14

applicants, as you might guess, and actually I was

15

on the Hana Advisory Council of the Planning

16

Commission back when they made their first

17

application.

18

they've made subsequent applications.

19

there twice a day during the year.

20

families and all the people in the area.

21

well received, and as they've said they have an

22

exemplary operation and I think it's deserving of

23

ten years.

I was on the Planning Commission when
I pass over

I know the
It's very

Thank you.

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Jo Anne.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, and also because of the fact
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that the recommendation or the suggestion was made

2

by Councilmember Hokama, but also because as people

3

age, maybe the children or themselves don't want to

4

continue.

5

for ten years, and I think that prior to that time

6

they're going to know whether they -- going to want

7

to keep it or not.

8

them a little flexibility -- let's say they want to

9

go maybe a couple years beyond the five, at least

I don't have a problem with extending it

So, to me, at least if it gives

10

they can make that determination.

11

non-transferable anyway, so they can't sell it or do

12

anything with it.

13

perspective I think that they've been doing this

14

long enough.

15

see any reason why they shouldn't have that

16

flexibility to have the ten years.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

The permit's

So just from a business

They haven't had complaints.

I don't

Any other comments?
Question.

Riki.
Mr. Moto, since the request was to

21

make the permit to Halfway to Hana Inc., the

22

business has the permit, not the individuals.

23

that be a correct assumption on my part?

24
25

MR. MOTO:

Would

Mr. Chairman, let me clarify one thing first.

I was going to ask for clarification from the Chair

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 7/13/04

15

1

as to whether the motion included the specification

2

that the permit would be issued to Halfway to Hana

3

Inc.

4

that if the motion were to pass, that the corporate

5

entity would have the conditional permit and not the

6

individuals.

7

management or ownership of the corporation, then the

8

conditional permit would remain with the

9

corporation.

10

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

If that is the case, then, yes, it is true

So if there were changes in the

Because until they change the

11

business, it doesn't return to us.

12

no, we're bringing up the question of

13

transferability, Mr. Moto.

14

the individual we have no transferability.

15

course I cannot without authorization give it to Ms.

16

Johnson or to you.

17

MR. MOTO:

18

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

So in a sense --

Normally when we give
Of

Yes.
But as a business, even if we change

19

directorships or officerships, it doesn't matter,

20

because the business still retains the permit.

21

Because that's the -- the permit is given to the

22

business, not the individuals.

23

MR. MOTa:

Yeah, that's correct.

That's what happens when

24

you issue the conditional permit in the name of the

25

corporation.
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VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

If that's the case, I won't support

the ten years.

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other questions, comments?

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.

Jo Anne.

Brian, if we were to change

5

the wording where that the conditional permit shall

6

not be transferable and add in the additional

7

wording should there be any change in the corporate

8

officers or the corporation, can we add in language

9

to that effect so that in effect what they're going

10

to be doing is not -- you know, it would address the

11

concern that Riki has raised,

12

additional language so that it wouldn't be

13

transferable?

14

MR. MOTO:

just to add in

I suppose there's a couple of things that could

15

be done.

One -- one option would be to have the

16

bill kept the way it was originally drafted, which

17

is have the permit issued in the name of Douglas and

18

Juanita Chong.

19

have a condition that said something to the effect

20

that upon transfer of 50 percent plus interest in

21

the corporation or a change in directors, that the

22

permit shall terminate.

23

my head, but provisions like that would obviously

24

strongly discourage the corporate entity or the

25

owners of the corporate entity, the major

Alternatively, I suppose you could

I'm talking off the top of

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 7/13/04

17

1

shareholders, I'm assuming it's a closely held

2

corporation, from changing officers or ownership.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And, you know, also we're -- let's

4

say they have children that might potentially, you

5

know, be taking over let's say the operation, if it

6

is in the name of Halfway to Hana with that

7

provision in there where it remains, you know, in

8

closely held family situation, could -- would that

9

be one of the ways that we could address it, you

10

know, if it goes -- because what I'm looking at is

11

if it goes outside the family -- I don't have a

12

problem staying inside the family, because there are

13

sometimes circumstances you -- for whatever reason,

14

health reasons, you can't run something, but what I

15

have a problem is going, you know -- because now

16

they've got this entitlement and transferring that.

17

MR. MOTO:

Yeah, the difficulty that -- it would be

18

difficult and cumbersome to craft a condition that

19

somehow regulated or limited transfers to

20

non-consanguine -- non-family parties, you know,

21

you'd have to -- you'd have to also come up with a

22

definition of what family or relative meant.

23

suppose if, for example the condition -- the permit

24

were issued in the name of the corporation, the"

25

corporation itself, even though it may not change
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1

directorships and even though the shareholder

2

interests may not change, sometimes what business

3

owners do and what these kinds of corporations do is

4

they simply hire as employees or contract out duties

5

and benefits to some cases related party members,

6

you know, to other family members, et cetera, so

7

that the permit remains with the corporation, the

8

corporation's ownership doesn't change, the

9

management doesn't change, but it does contract out

10

services with, in effect, other people, including

11

family members.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair,

I think that because,

13

you know, this issue has been raised, if we could

14

ask the applicant after hearing the discussion --

15

and I realize we're in the deliberations, but if we

16

could ask the applicant to simplify things, if it

17

was to be kept, you know, whichever way, whether

18

it's in the corporate name and they understand what

19

our concerns are or if it's to be kept as themselves

20

as individuals, I would like to hear from them.

21

Because there may be some tax filing or something

22

else that we don't know about.

23

an opportunity to ask them, Mr. Chair, I would just

24

ask that, you know, they be asked that question.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

So if there would be

Any objections?
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1

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

maybe

4

MRS. CHONG:

5

MR. CHONG:

6

MRS. CHONG:

No obj ections.
If you don't understand the question, then

No, I do.
I think we do.
We can be -- we leave it the same, the way

7

it's been.

I just thought that it was more formal

8

to keep it

9

it doesn't matter.

to put it under the business name, but

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

MRS. CHONG:

12

MR. CHONG:

13
14

Okay.

I t can be kept the same way.
Yeah, we've got no intention of dissolving

anything.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

I really appreciate that,

15

Mr. Chair, and I would assume, then, whoever the

16

maker of the main motion is, do we have to have

17

another amendment or do we have to withdraw all our

18

motions?

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

We'll figure that one out.
Okay.

Any other questions for the Chongs while

22

they're up here from members?

23

you.

24
25

Seeing none.

Thank

Planning Department, do you guys have any
concerns in regards to giving a ten-year rather than
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five-year based upon the application and -MR. ALUETA:

At this point, no, because we have the

3

county special

4

permit is already granted till 2012.

5

in the State special use permit would be that

6

whichever is greater.

7

years from today, it would just extend this from

8

2012 to 2014.

9

the State Land Use special use
The language

So if you grant them ten

So -- and we don't have a problem.

As long

10

as -- like I said, the Department is more concerned

11

about just being able to come in and see the

12

applicant, they have some control in a public forum

13

in which the Hana Advisory -- community of Hana and

14

Keanae and Wailua Nui can address any concerns that

15

crop up during that period and can be -- and we can

16

address them at some point in time, but I think ten

17

years is okay.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

If there are no objections, the

19

Chair would recommend withdrawal of the amendment

20

and the original motion and ask for a new motion

21

granting the conditional permit to Juanita J. and

22

Douglas Chong to operate a fruit side stand for --

23

does this need to be ten years?

24

motion now for ten years?

25

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Can we do it in one

I withdraw the -- my amendment.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I withdraw my second.

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Chair would entertain a new motion.
So moved.
Second.

Moved by Riki Hokama, seconded by Joe

6

Pontanilla to grant a conditional permit to Juanita

7

J.

8

within the County agriculture district for property

9

situated in Keanae, Maui for ten years.

and Douglas Chong for -- to operate a fruit stand

10

discussion?

11

"aye."

Seeing none.

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

VOTE:

15

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

17

All those in favor, say

All those opposed?

AYES:

16

Any

Counci1member Carroll, Hokama,
Johnson, Molina, Pontanilla, and
Chair Nishiki.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Kane, Mateo, and
Tavares.

18

ACTION:
19

20

FIRST READING of revised proposed bill; and
FILING of communication

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Motion carried.

21

driving over here.

22

congratulations.

23

24

57

Thank you so much for

Mr. and Mrs. Chong,

CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR HAWAII ARMY NATIONAL GUARD
AND HAWAII AIR NATIONAL GUARD FACILITIES (PUUNENE)
(C.C. No. 04-42)

25
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1

CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

MR. ALUETA:

Item 57.

Planning Department.

Afternoon, Chairman, Council Members.

The

3

matter before you is an amendment to the application

4

for a ten-year time extension -- excuse me, for a

5

conditional permit to operate the Hawaii Air

6

National Guard facility at Mokulele Highway with

7

other related improvements, post exchange at TMK

8

3-8-8, parcel 001, Puunene, Docket No. is CP 2000

9

and 008.

Project site is located within the State

10

Agricultural District.

11

Kihei-Makena Community Plan Project District 10.

12

Zoning is Agriculture, and the project is not

13

located within the special management area.

14

It's also located within the

I believe that some of you have gone by.

The

15

project is already under construction, if they have

16

not completed the construction already.

17

requesting for -- they were granted a State special

18

use permit that granted them ten years to operate

19

the new armory, along with Hawaii Air National Guard

20

facility on approximately 30 acres in Project

21

District 10.

22

relocate two existing Hawaii Armory National Guard

23

facilities and provide for future spaces for the

24

relocation of the post exchange and Hawaii Air

25

National Guard facilities.

They're

Development will consolidate and
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Project was brought before the -- for public

1

2

hearing on -

3

2003.

4

did finally occur on January 13th, 2004.

5

testified in support or opposition to the project,

6

and the Planning Department is -- I'm sorry, the

7

Planning Commission is recommending approval to

8

amend the conditional permit to be valid for ten

9

years from the effective date of the ordinance.

10
11

It was cancelled due to a lack of quorum and

CHAIR NISHIKI:
item?

12

originally it was on December 9th,

No one

Anyone here wishing to testify for this

Seeing none.
Committee Members, questions for Planning?

13

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

For the Department, please, Chairman.

Riki.
Thank you.

Mr. Alueta, this 30 acres,

16

as you mentioned is part of project district -- wait

17

now, let me get this right, part of the project

18

district for Kihei-Makena.

19

larger parcel we have under Executive Order from the

20

State of Hawaii to the County of Maui, would that be

21

accurate?

22

MR. ALUETA:

Let's see.

Sorry, Council t

23

double check that.

24

Councilmember Hokama?

25

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

This is part of the

I'm trying to

Can you repeat your question

t

Mr. Alueta, my question was if this 30
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1

acres that is part of Project District 10 for

2

Kihei-Makena is part of the Executive Order from the

3

State that allows the County to have control of

4

100-plus acres?

5

MR. ALUETA:

I'm trying to find -- I apologize for the

6

delay, I just -- because of the boundary, I'm not

7

too positive on the boundaries, so I'm trying to

8

check the deed or the application on that.

9

get back to you on that shortly, I will.

10

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

If I can

And, again,

11

Chairman, all I was trying to get an update on from

12

the Department, if either by Mr. Alueta or someone

13

else, while as this is moving towards construction,

14

I can recall originally that the Committee had

15

discussed concerns regarding the fuel storage,

16

ordnance storage and I was just wondering how -- how

17

this construction are with other permitted uses

18

within this area of control that the County of Maui

19

exercises its responsibilities over, particularly

20

when I have been given some verbal indications that

21

the post site is being utilized.

22

if the Department received or asked for comments

23

regarding compatabality [sic]

24

uses within the property, particularly, again, since

25

we had discussed fuel storage and ordnance storage

I was just curious

-- compatibility of
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1

on site.

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

Planning, you need time to look at this

and respond to us?

4

MR. ALUETA:

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

Yes.
Maybe not today?
Mr. Chair.

Mr. Pontanilla.
I do have -- I do have a map in

my office in regards to this particular site.

If

10

you would allow me, I'll go get it, and basically it

11

involves the 220 acre -- plus acres at the Maui

12

Raceway Park.

13

Hawaii National Guard site.

14

MR. ALUETA:

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Part of that is this Hawaii Air --

All I can -I guess -- I guess the question, Riki, is

16

if it is, then what are we looking to address the

17

fuel storage?

18

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Again, I'm just looking from a

19

standpoint of safety, and I just wanted to be

20

reassured that the Department does look at other

21

uses within the abutting property area to, you know,

22

again, one, see if we need to mitigate something,

23

two, ensure proper security levels not for either

24

vandalism or, you know, stolen property.

25

When we deal with ordnance and we deal with
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1

fuel, Chairman, if something goes wrong, we talking

2

about something big.

3

things, especially with ordnance, live ordnance.

4

And we discussed this regarding the use of the

5

choppers coming in, landing, refueling, reloading

6

with live ammo, and the potential if we don't do the

7

right steps in security and prevention what could

8

occur, particularly close to our one and only main

9

airport, Kahului.

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

MR. ALUETA:

We not talking about small

Joe, comments?

Just that the -- according to the application

12

in the file is that this does involve -- this is

13

part of the 273 acres the County project area that

14

was taken -- that is in the process, I guess, of

15

being transferred from the State of Hawaii to the

16

County of Maui, and that's the reason -- and the

17

reason

18

until that transfer occurs, each of them comes in

19

for a conditional permit.

only reason that we're in here now is that

20

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MR. ALUETA:

Right.

As far as -- I'm just surprised that there

22

was no one here from the Air National Guard to kind

23

of bail me out today, but that -- I would assume

24

that they have their own protection or ability to

25

secure their facility.
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VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

I'm more concerned, yeah, Joe -- and

2

again, I share with you this, that I just received

3

verbal comments, but I've been told that those

4

200-plus acres is going to -- is planned to be fully

5

utilized.

6

shared with you and your Department, so that's

7

the -- why I bring up my question of precaution

8

regarding this fuel storage and ordnance storage

9

facilities.

10

And I don't know if that information is

Because I had thought we would keep

sufficient buffer.
And again, I don't know what is meant by

11

12

fully utilizing this 200-plus acres, but I've been

13

told this is the position of the Administration,

14

that it's going to be fully utilized.

15

don't know.

16

that's why I'm asking you if you can help us this

17

afternoon, what information is made available to you

18

if those things are taken into account with this

19

time extension?

20

MR. ALUETA:

By who, I

What permitted uses, I don't know.

But

I believe the area that's currently under

21

the

for the permitted -- for the permit and under

22

the State special use permit is only for 30 acres.

23

So I'm not aware of any -- even though the whole

24

area is 273, I'm not aware that there has been an

25

expansion, and at least the Hawaii Air National
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1

Guard has not voiced that with the Planning

2

Department.

3

State Land Use Commission as to whether they're

4

aware of any amendments being proposed.

5

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

I can check with my cohorts at the

Okay.

So at this time, Joe, as we

6

understand zoning, since it is zoned Ag, State Ag,

7

as long as they're doing a permitted Ag use on

8

property, part of that 270 acres, they would not

9

come before you unless it was some kind of

10

environmental permit or assessment?

11

they're doing a permitted use, they wouldn't come

12

before you and your Department?

13

MR. ALUETA:

As long as

That is correct, and -- or until such time as

14

the whole -- the control of this site changes and

15

we're in before you to -- to actually zone different

16

parcels in relationship -- with regards to the

17

permitted uses within the project district that's

18

being outlined.

19

they're in for a conditional permit, is because we

20

don't have the zoning, we don't have the community

21

plan designation for that area.

22

be -- this permit as well as the State special use

23

permit from the Land Use Commission is a controlling

24

factor for that 30 acres that they're currently

25

occupying.

Right now -- and that's the reason

And so this would
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1

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you very much.

This is not a time-sensitive issue, so if

3

any of you members would like to speak to the

4

National Guard, please feel free to ask for a

5

deferral.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Molina, go ahead.
Yeah, thank you, Chairman.

You

7

must have read my mind, because I think some of the

8

questions are some real pertinent questions, because

9

we're dealing with, you know, potentially explosive

10

items there.

11

horse's mouth, and, you know, we don't have the

12

National Guard people here, and add to the fact that

13

we're dealing with a different level of government

14

as well.

15

prefer not to act on this today, and being that it

16

doesn't seem to be a time-sensitive matter.

17

you.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

And I'd like to hear it from the

So I prefer not -- personally for me I'd

Thank

Any objections for deferral until we get

19

answers written to the National Guard?

20

that it's not time sensitive, so rather than prolong

21

the questioning, the Chair is open to a deferral.

22

Jo Anne, go ahead.

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I say

You know, the only -- the only

24

question I did have was when I was reading through

25

this, because the thing is under construction, I
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1

just was concerned about

you know, usually what

2

will end up happening is if you're constructing and

3

spending huge amounts of money, you know, to do the

4

facility and the facility's not yet complete, to me,

5

I just wondered if that was going to create -- even

6

without, you know, knowing that, would it create any

7

kind of a delay or any kind of funding problem for

8

them?
Because I just was reading through

9

10

Mr. Foley's response, and I'm just not sure, and if

11

Joe has any information about, you know, if this is

12

not going to compromise anything, you know, fine by

13

deferring it.

14

just am a little concerned that with regard to the

15

funding specifically that they're spending on this

16

building, you know, you don't want to all of a

17

sudden have the permit expire.

I have no problem with that.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

23

But I

Question is?
It would be to Joe and to see --

Joe.
-- you know, when the permit

actually does expire.
MR. ALUETA:

According to our records, this conditional

24

permit was issued -- will further -- was first

25

applied for in 2000.

I believe it was issued in
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2001, and permit has since expired.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

3

MR. ALUETA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Oh, so it is an expired permit?

Yes.
Then, Mr. Chair, I think it is

5

important, because if you're building -- I mean, I

6

can only speak from my limited knowledge, but when

7

you're building a building and you don't have a

8

permit, a conditional use permit, then I think it is

9

time sensitive, because they're under construction,

10

you know, for this whole facility.

11

don't have a problem with acting on this just

12

basically on the recommendations, you know, that are

13

here.

14

don't know why the National Guard isn't here today.

15

There could have been something that stood in their

16

way, but maybe they just felt that there would be no

17

difficulty because this was the Department's

18

recommendation too.

19

expired, it's use of our money, so I certainly would

20

want to get it taken care of.

21

I don't -- I

I don't know how other members feel, but I

CHAIR NISHIKI:

But I think because it has

I would think that if funding was a

22

concern, then they would have been here, being in

23

all honesty.

24

deferral, and if there are no objections, the Chair

25

would defer this item.

And so it has been asked for a
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1

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No objections.

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.
Chair r I have one question --

Mr. Pontanilla r go ahead.
-- for Planning Department.

6

When they first came into the Planning Commission r

7

did they have an estimated time of completion for

8

this particular project?

9
10
11
12

MR. ALUETA:

Completion on the construction?

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah r on the construction of

this building?
MR. ALUETA:

At -- the -- at the December -- orr excuse

13

mer what was presented to the Planning Commission in

14

its Staff report that was dated December 9thr 2003 r

15

which is I believe in your binders r on page 4 r it

16

says that the stated project is due to be completed

17

by June 28th r 2004 r and there's also -- on Exhibit 3

18

is an updated site planr which shows a layout of the

19

project.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Continue.

Yeahr the other question that I

22

had r you know r passing by the old Puunene Airportr I

23

see that the buildings are r you know -- seems to be

24

fully completed, and if there is any time sensitive

25

in regards to moving into the building and
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1

relocating their facility from the I guess Kahului

2

area?

3

MR. ALUETA:

I believe Planning has -- I mean, obviously

4

Planning has signed off on their building permit,

5

and I'm not aware if there's any special conditions

6

which would require the Planning Department sign off

7

on their certificate of occupancy.

8

the fact that they have applied for a time extension

9

and they're just basically waiting for it, I do not

I think given

10

believe the Planning Department or the Department of

11

Public Works would hold up on their CO if they were

12

ready to go.

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, thank you.

Mr. Chair.

Jo Anne.
I have a different suggestion.

I

17

really have a problem with deferring this.

18

prefer to do is to send the item forward for first

19

reading with no recommendation, and then send it on

20

to the full Council and make certain that the people

21

who want this request are there.

22

know, if they're not there, it will be sent back to

23

Committee, but you have so many items pending in

24

your Committee, I would just prefer that we deal

25

with it, send it on for first reading, and get the

Otherwise, you
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answers to the questions.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, that is not how the Chair would

3

prefer anything.

4

discussions in Committee and keep any kind of

5

discussion in Committee, and that's how I've always

6

operated, Jo Anne.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

10
11

I really like to have all my

Okay.
I respect that, but then --

Thank you.
I do object to handling it by

deferring.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Any other discussion?

12

objection to deferring.

13

recommend that we defer this item.

14

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

One

If not, Chair would

Chairman.

Riki.
I would request through your signature

17

as Chair of this Committee a letter to Planning

18

Department asking for any comments they may have to

19

not only this 30-acre site but as it is part of a

20

larger executive order that they also provide

21

comment back on those remaining acreage regarding

22

current uses, proposed uses, and if there is room

23

for additional users within the site.

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

25

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

And again, my question is based upon
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1

the verbal information I've received that it is

2

going to be fully utilized.

3

again, what that means, and if it's ag-related

4

activities on ag land, I don't have a problem with

5

that, but I would like to know.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

I would like to know,

Okay.
Thank you.

Planning Staff and our Staff take notice

of the request.

We'll also send a letter to the

10

National Guard to address your concern, Jo Anne,

11

whether it's time sensitive and get an answer.

12

Michael, go ahead.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, Chairman, for the record, the

14

National Guard, they were asked to be at today's

15

proceedings, they were asked to be here?

16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

MR. RAATZ:

Staff?

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

As with all applicants,

18

they were provided a copy of agenda when it was

19

posted.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

I would hope that this --

21

why they're not showing up here will -- maybe not

22

assume that this was just a slam dunk, so it would

23

be much appreciated if they show up at our next

24

meeting.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.
Okay, no objections, we'll defer Item 57.
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1

ACTION:

DEFER

2

50

3

----------------------------------------------------------

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR POHAKULEPO RECYCLING, LLC
(WAILUKU) (C.C. No. 04-77)

Turn to Item 50, conditional permit for

5

Pohakulepo Recycling, LLC.

6

testify from the general public?

7

Staff, go ahead.

8
9

MR. ALUETA:

Anyone wishing to

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

If not, Planning

The applicant, which

is Pohakulepo Recycling, LLC, is requesting a

10

conditional permit time extension for the operation

11

of their facilitYt which is located within the --

12

both State Agriculture Community Plan and County

13

Agricultural zoned area.

14

Planning Commission held a hearing on the item on

15

November 25th, 2003.

16

operating under their existing conditional permit

17

as well as a State special use permit No. 960013.

18

The current ordinance for the project is Ordinance

19

No. 2853.

20

The Commission did --

The project is currently

Pohakulepo Recycling was first granted

21

conditional permit in June of 1998 by the County

22

Council.

23

extension by Ordinance 2853.

24

ordinance was April 24th, 2000.

25

applicant, no one testified at the last time

The Council granted a three-year time
Effective date of that
Besides the
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extension.
The Commission voted to recommend approval of

3

the conditional permit to the Maui County Council

4

subject to the following conditions:

5

compliance with all conditions of the State special

6

use permit with the conditions of the State

7

Department of Health Clean Air Branch[ non-covered

8

source permit [ and with all other applicable

9

requirements shall be rendered.

One[ full

Two[ that the

10

conditional permit shall be valid for a period of

11

five years from the effective date of this

12

ordinance [ provided that an extension of this permit

13

beyond this five-year period may be granted pursuant

14

to Section 19.40.090 of the Maui County Code.

15

Three[ that the conditional permit shall be

16

nontransferable without prior written approval of

17

the Maui County Council.

18

insurance policy.

19

shall be limited to the composting of greenwaste and

20

the grubbing of material and the recycling of

21

concrete rubble in connection with the base course

22

production located at the site[ that the applicant

23

shall employ dust control measures at the greenwaste

24

composting area to minimize dust emissions.

25

seven[ that the applicant shall submit the Planning

Four is your standard

Five is the conditional permit
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1

Department annual report addressing its compliance

2

with the conditions established subject conditional

3

permit.

4

That's all Staff has at this time.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Questions for Planning Department?

5

none.

6

extension.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Seeing

The Chair would recommend five-year

Mr. Chair.

Jo Anne.
Is there someone here from the

applicants?

10
11

MR.

ALUETA:

Yes.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I just had a question.

It's

13

similar to the same question I had with the Chongs

14

with regard to going for the ten years as opposed to

15

going with five.

16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

MS. KAWAHARA:

So if I could hear from

Applicant.
Good afternoon, Mr. Chair and Committee

18

Members.

19

planner with the firm of Munekiyo & Hiraga.

20

consultants to Pohakulepo Recycling.

21

My name is Karlynn Kawahara.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

I'm a

We are

My question, Karlynn, is

22

because, obviously, they've hired you, I don't know

23

what the cost is, you know, with every five years

24

that this is extended.

25

approximation about what the cost is?

Would you have an
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1

MS. KAWAHARA:

Approximate cost is about $8,000.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And that comes out of any

3

profits or anything that they might be making at

4

that site doing what they do?

5
6

7

MS. KAWAHARA:

I'm assuming so, yes, out of the budget of

the company.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And I noted just reading

8

through the materials here that they -- is it true

9

that they did -- you know, if they could have a

10

ten-year period, that that would be something that

11

would be preferable to them?

12

MS. KAWAHARA:

When the time extension request was first

13

filed with the Planning Department back in January

14

of 2003, I believe it was for a ten-year time

15

extension request.

16
17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Thank you very much,

Karlynn.

18

MS. KAWAHARA:

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

Uh-huh.
Questions for applicants?

Michael?

Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair.

Good afternoon, Karlynn.

22

MS. KAWAHARA:

Good afternoon.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

From reading the manual here

24

regarding the description of the project, the

25

composting aspect of the site, that currently is not
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quite in operation yet?

2

MS. KAWAHARA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

5
6

7

That's correct.
When does the applicant anticipate

to get the composting going?
MS. KAWAHARA:

He estimates that it will be about a year,

two years at the maximum.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So is that probably one reason why

8

the applicant would like us to consider a ten-year

9

extension?

10

MS. KAWAHARA:

That and the operation has been in use for

11

the last four and a half years or so, and ideally it

12

would be nice if the Committee could consider a

13

ten-year time extension so that, again, they

14

wouldn't have to keep coming back to the Council,

15

but, you know, that's the purview and discretion of

16

this Committee, so ...

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Chairman.

Chair.

Any questions?

Joe.

Yeah, I was reading through the

21

material and when the -- Mr. Munekiyo testified I

22

guess back in 1997, they would take at least 20

23

years to -- to do their excavation in regards to

24

that particular area there, so I see no problem in

25

ten years as far as I'm concerned.
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1

CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

5

Questions for the applicant?
No.

Any questions?
No question, but I'd like to say

something, but no question for the applicant.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

MS. KAWAHARA:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

MR. ALUETA:

Seeing none.

Thank you.

Thank you.
Planning Department.

With regards to the ten-year time extension,

10

Department is not in support of a ten-year because

11

the applicant has not fully complied -- or is not

12

fully operational with the composting and recycling

13

of the material.

14

understanding is right now they're only doing

15

limited concrete recycling and primarily they're

16

operating the project site as a quarry, which is

17

was granted under the State special use permit.

18

They are currently -- my

The conditional permit is just for the

19

recycling portion of it, but they have not started

20

composting or bagging of greenwaste, so we do not

21

know the full impacts of that -- of those types of

22

operation, and so that was the reason that we had

23

recommended only five years.

24
25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other questions for Planning?

Jo Anne, go ahead.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Even -- even though, you know,

2

let's say -- I understand what your concerns are,

3

Joe.

4

as noise, as far as dust, or, you know, any other

5

thing being concerned, why would you assume that

6

there's going to be greater impacts with regard to

7

composting or greenwaste?

8
9

MR. ALUETA:

When you look at the current operations as far

I think because of the composting -- one,

there was concerns -- it was a potential concern by

10

neighbors down in Maalaea, which we -- which was

11

addressed during -- with the Department of Health

12

permit and the rock crushing operation.

13

also an unknown as to what the odors might be from

14

the greenwaste.

15

wind; however, until -- we don't -- from a cautious

16

point of view, we like to see exactly how the

17

operation functions to see whether or not it is

18

compatible with the area.

19

purpose of the conditional permit in the first place

20

as to whether or not to see whether that type of use

21

is compatible with that type of zoning.

22

just -- from a Staff point of view, we just wanted

23

to see how they operate and the handling of the

24

compost facility and fully operational before we

25

grant a longer period of time.

There's

We felt they would be far enough up

That's the
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

2

MR. ALUETA:

Okay, thank you.

And that's pretty much a standard condition

3

from the Department that -- give them a one, a

4

three, and maybe a five, and we were pretty generous

5

in giving them the five the first time because even

6

though they hadn't fully operational, but we

7

understand -- they are -- operation as far as the

8

rock crushing and the recycling of concrete.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And, you know, again, you

10

know, just from a business perspective, because this

11

is kind of an ongoing operation, I think my concern

12

with regard to the comment you made, Joe, is that

13

just from a business perspective, if they only get a

14

five-year, you know, extension, it may discourage

15

them from going into that particular area.

16

because we want to keep greenwaste out of the

17

landfill, we want to do recycling, we want to

18

promote that kind of thing, I just wonder if you

19

thought about, you know, the other side from their

20

perspective saying that, well, you know, we've only

21

got five years, you know, we really need ten years

22

to make it pay.

23

discourage them?

24
25

MR. ALUETA:

And

Don't you think that might

I don't - - I don't think so.

I think

they're -- I think they're doing pretty well on the
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1

rock crushing side and I think that's the -- right

2

now I think the operation's fully being utilized

3

as -- primary as a quarry, and that's where their

4

main operation is right now is just being a quarry.

5

The delay -- previously the delays in getting the

6

greenwaste operation in effect was that they didn't

7

have enough land area, meaning they had to quarry

8

into the hillside to create a flat area in which

9

to -- in which to have area to stockpile the

10

greenwaste.

And I'm not sure if that's the same

11

reason, but we haven't seen any activity or have not

12

heard any activity of -- in pursuing greenwaste at

13

this time.

14

operation -- you know, the handling of the material.

15

It is a completely different operation with

16

completely different impacts when dealing with

17

organic matter as opposed to dealing with rock

18

crushing.

So -- but we'd like to see how that

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

MR. ALUETA:

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

That's our only
Mr. Molina.
Yeah, Chairman, I think Mr. Alueta

23

or Mr. Moto could respond.

Could -- if this

24

Committee decided to go for the ten-year -- and I

25

know there's some concerns -- or maybe just not
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1

knowing the impacts of the greenwaste composting,

2

could we put some type of condition where if there

3

are problems with the greenwaste component, that,

4

you know, operations cease?

5

for a win-win situation out of this.

6

know, I'm thinking along the lines of Member

7

Johnson.

8

good for the community, and I'd hate to discourage

9

them from doing this.

I'm just trying to look
Because, you

I mean, this is something that's really

And from the private business

10

aspect, you know, it's costing them $8,000 a pop

11

every time they have to come in for a permit, so I'm

12

just kind of throwing something out here to, you

13

know, put

14

can kind of get, you know, a win-win for both sides,

15

Chairman.

16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

MR. ALUETA:

insert some type of language where we

Comment, Mr. Moto, Planning Department?

It just puts the onus on us to chase down a

18

violation and to prove our case and then bring them

19

forward.

20

expires, it gives you a little more leverage to

21

say -- and also if

22

on, you can notify the neighbors or -- of the issues

23

and have them be able to testify, rather than taking

24

their complaints, chasing down the applicant to see

25

whether or not there's any enforcement issue.

If you have a time extended or a permit

if there is a complaint later
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1

think that's the -- I mean it's up to the Council to

2

grant the permit for whatever length of time.

3

just -- from our standpoint, we have a standard

4

we -- our standards are one, three, and five, and in

5

this case we have gone longer than we normally for a

6

project that is not fully operational, and from that

7

aspect we thought we were pretty generous, and we

8

just like to see the applicant fully operational

9

before we grant anything longer than five years.

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other comments, questions?

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I'm

Jo Anne.

What -- along the lines of what

12

Councilmember Molina was asking, though, because I

13

realize the, you know, concern for returning or what

14

not, it doesn't seem that difficult to me that if

15

you inserted language that stated, you know, that

16

they have to come back, you know, and give a, you

17

know, report or some kind of -- you know, with

18

review after five years, you know, they'll be

19

granted a ten-year permit, but they have to have a

20

review, you know, at minimum of five years,

21

something to that effect so that, you know, they

22

would at least have that return to the Planning

23

Commission at that point in time.

24

suggestion so that you don't have to go chasing them

25

down.

It's just a

They're required to come back.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

47

PLU 7/13/04

1

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

Chairman.

Jo Anne, are you done?

Jo Anne, are you

done?

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah.

Riki, go ahead.
Chairman, if you understand why we

7

have special use permits, conditional use permits,

8

it's to allow a non-permitted use in a land use

9

category, a non-permitted use, and that is why we

10

have time clocks, to continue to assess.

You want

11

to give long periods, tell them go get zoning.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

application.

15

Department.

16

matter.

17

that, go get zoning.

18

land use category for your activity.

19

thing that wasn't mentioned is if as the

20

Administration states that they plan to see houses

21

all the way to Maalaea, this is going to be in the

22

middle of housing down the road, down a few years r

23

for planned housing in the next few years.

24

the Department needs to have some flexibility.

25

Chair agrees.
A permit is not the right land use
You know, so I'm going to support the
They're absolutely right in this

You want ten years, you want more than
Go get the accurate permitted
But the other

I think

No business goes into this kind of thing not
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1

knowing their costs.

So telling me it's $8,000 to

2

do that, hey, that's the cost of doing business, and

3

I'm sure they figured it out that they get their

4

return on their investment a lot more than this

5

application fee.

6

bastardize the process, let's just eliminate

7

conditional permit and just grant zoning.

8

we're going to end up in court again because we're

9

going to pick and choose what we give long-term

So if we're going to continue to

Because

10

approvals for what supposed to be short-term

11

periodic reviews of a non-permitted use in a land

12

use category.

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

That's all I got to say, Chairman.

Thank you.

14

Questions?

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Any other discussion?

Jo Anne, go ahead.
You know, and I appreciate what

16

Councilmember Hokama's saying.

17

you know, that position.

18

looking at is the nature of what they want to do,

19

though.

20

use of materials that keeps it out of the landfill,

21

how much does that cost us?

22

from a perspective that nobody wants to recycle

23

refrigerators and automobiles and we have this huge

24

storage problem, and yet a business is coming

25

forward, maybe they don't have all their ducks in a

I also appreciate,

The one thing that I'm

Every time we can facilitate recycling or

So to me, I look at it
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1

row, maybe they don't have everything that they

2

should have accomplished because of, you know, who

3

knows, EPA, I don't know what other permits they

4

require from Department of Health.

5

that government doesn't always work real swiftly, so

6

that may be one of the reasons for the delay, but

7

when you look at the nature of what they're trying

8

to do, my whole purpose is to try to focus on each

9

application as an individual thing.

All I know is

I think this is worthy of support for ten

10
11

years.

12

greenwaste and keep it out of our landfill, hey, I

13

know what it's costing us to close the landfill.

14

all do.

15

these additional costs in, sometimes people, they

16

get discouraged.

17

that's the only reason why I'm willing to support it

18

for ten years, even in spite of what we've heard

19

from the Department.

20
21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

If somebody wants to try to utilize

We

So that's why I think that when you add

They say, well, why bother?

That's all I have to say.

Any other comments?

Seeing none.

would recommend five years.

22

VI CE CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

So moved.

No second?

Second.

So

Second.
Moved by Riki, seconded by
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1

Mr. Carroll to grant five years to Pohakulepo

2

Recycling/ LLC conditional use permit.

3

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Chair.

Any discussion?

Mr. Carroll.

Thank you/ Chair.

I would move to

amend the motion to change it to ten years.

6

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Second.

Moved by Mr. Carroll/ seconded by Johnson

to amend to ten years.

9

Any discussion?

All those

in favor/ say "aye."

10
11

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Let the record show Carroll/ Johnson/

Molina/ Pontanilla.

13
14

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

VOTE:

No.

Chair votes no.

AYES:

17

NOES:

18

ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

19

Noes?

Motion does not carry.

Councilmember Carroll, Johnson,
Molina and Pontanilla.
Councilmember Hokama and Chair
Nishiki.
None.
None.
Councilmember Kane, Mateo, and
Tavares.

20

MOTION FAILED.

ACTION:

21
22

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Back to the main motion.

Back to the main motion.

Thank you.

any discussion to the main motion?

24

those

25

those in favor, say "aye.

II
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1

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Motion carried to

grant Pohakulepo five years.

3
4

All those opposed?

VOTE:

AYES:

5

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

6

7

Councilmember Carroll, Hokama,
Johnson, Molina Pontanilla, and
Chair Nishiki.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Kane, Mateo, and
Tavares.

8

ACTION:

FIRST READING of proposed bill; and FILING of
communication.

9

10
11
12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other comments or discussions?

not, meeting adjourned.
ADJOURN:

Thank you.

(Gavel) .

2: 41 p.m.
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5
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6

7
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8
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9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11
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12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13
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14
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15
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